ISRP Comment/Question: It appears to rely heavily on the voluntary efforts of many different entities, all without assurance of their participation. 

Response: This project does "rely heavily on the volunteer efforts of many different entities." The entire Oregon Plan is predicated on volunteer and interagency efforts. As a watershed council, it is our mandate to work together with landowners and agencies in both active and passive restoration efforts. The 1998 component of this project was highly successful and has helped to increase landowner participation and interest.

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal should discuss alternatives to the construction of infiltration galleries.
Response: Infiltration galleries are only one option for elimination of push-up dams on the Lower North Fork John Day. Alternatives are proposed, designed, and installed on a site-specific basis.

ISRP Comment/Question: The project should be coordinated with Proposal No. 20077. The proposal does not indicate the level of cooperation between the North Fork John Day Watershed Council and the Bureau of Reclamation.
Response: The watershed council will increase participation with Bureau of Reclamation and investigate coordination with Proposal No. 20077. Also investigate coordination with Project No. 9801600. The North Fork John Day Watershed Council has facilitated a wide variety of projects for landowners and agencies. The project sponsor looks forward to increasing the number and diversity of the cooperators and welcome the opportunity to participate in projects sponsored by agencies within the North Fork Watershed and John Day Basin.

ISRP Comment/Question: Baseline data are needed on how many dams exist along the Lower North Fork, their locations or the identities or potential support of the affected landowners.
Response: There are over 40 pumping stations located on the lower North Fork John Day between Kimberly and the mouth of Wall Creek (a 20-mile reach). Fully one half of these pumping stations require some degree of instream flow modification during periods of low flow.

ISRP Comment/Question: How are water quality and turbidity to be monitored, how frequently, and where, above or below the pools? How many sites are to be monitored, and during what periods (e.g., during the irrigation season?)? 

Response: Water temperature is monitored above and below each project site throughout the irrigation season. Turbidity is monitored monthly at each project site as well as at the upper and lower boundaries of Monument/Kimberly reach. All sites will be monitored. Data is presented to landowner. Landowners are responsible for operations and maintenance during out-years following installation. 

ISRP Comment/Question: How many landowners are expected to participate?
Response: A total of 20 landowners are expected to participate throughout the four years of project. Adjacent landowners have provided volunteer labor and rock for riffraff. Again, seeing "the volunteer efforts of many entities" as a strength rather than a weakness in this proposal. Volunteers were instrumental to the success of our 1998 projects.

